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Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)

From: Halah Voges <hvoges@anchorqea.com>
Sent: Monday, May 15, 2023 5:49 PM
To: Myers, Dale - TCP (ECY)
Cc: Gavin Casson; Nathan Soccorsy; Johnson, Scott D.
Subject: Carson Cleaners - May 11, 2023 Call Summary

Hi Dale, 
Per your request, please see the bullet list summary of our call on May 11, 2023. 
 

 Preliminary data suggests there may be more than one source contribuƟng to the chlorinated solvent plume. 
Anchor QEA showed a map that was included in a previous report that shows many other historic dry cleaners in 
the vicinity. At Dale’s request, Anchor QEA will conduct research to determine if solvents were historically used 
at the neighboring faciliƟes.  

o This research was requested to begin prior to the RI Report and progress to be included in the quarterly 
reports.  

 Soil contaminaƟon may require further delineaƟon to the north and west.  
 Groundwater contaminaƟon may require further delineaƟon to the north, west, and east. The north and west 

may require addiƟonal well installaƟons but access in those direcƟons is limited. AddiƟonal well installaƟons will 
require coordinaƟon and cooperaƟon with neighboring properƟes. The Chevron site has addiƟonal wells to the 
east that may be used to delineate in that direcƟon.  

 Quarterly air monitoring results will be directly communicated to the bank due to indoor air results.  
 
Please let us know if you have any quesƟons. Thanks. 
 
Halah M. Voges, P.E.  
Principal Engineer 

ANCHOR QEA, LLC 
1201 3rd Avenue, Suite 2600 
Seattle, WA 98101 
T      206.287.9130 
D     206.903.3303 
C      206.462.9572 
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